TREASURER’S REPORT

To the Members of BALANCE

For the Year Ending March 31, 2010
Greetings!  My name is Jonathan Miles and I am the new Treasurer and member of the Board of Directors.  Below is a brief summary of the audited Financial Statements of the BALANCE for Blind Adults organization for the year ended March 31, 2010.
BALANCE for Blind Adults total assets stand at $294,245 ($249,692 for 2009).  The increase of $44,553 is primarily due to an increase in the market value of our investment portfolio.  We currently have a net gain of $43,978.  While the current market value does not exceed our high-water mark on our investments, it does bring the value above the recent 2009 low.  Liabilities at the end of the year amounted to $18,136 ($25,872 for 2009), which represents accrued salaries and amounts owed to suppliers.

The total net assets stand at $294,245 ($249,692 for 2009) and include funds that can be made available for any emergencies that may arise for projects not otherwise funded by the provincial government.  

Total Revenue for the year was $614,447 ($603,063 for 2009) and expenses totaled $596,973 ($602,574 for 2009).  

Ministry of Health funding has increased at a rate of just over 2%.  Fees for Service and Honorariums increased this year at a rate of 61%, far more than the decrease of 79% in 2009
As in previous years the majority of the expenses are related to salaries & employee benefits 82% and occupancy charges 7%.  

I’d like to thank our Board of Directors, our Executive Director, Sue Archibald, the staff of BALANCE, and our Bookkeeper, Maureen Walker, for all the work they’ve put into the organization this year.
Restfully yours,
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Jonathan Miles
Treasurer

